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Minutes of meeting held on 8th January 2013
Present
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      “                “
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Victoria Stevenson





Victoria

Stuart Harper






Toymaster

Lee Boswell






Cumberland Building Soc
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Gary Dalton
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Rosemary Glassbrod
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D Swinbank
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Heather Walles






Eden Arts

Jane Lumley
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Cheryl Christian






Scott Duff 

Apologies
Ron Kenyon
John Siddle
Meeting commenced at 18.00
Presidents Update

Philip welcomed and thanked everyone for attending. The main purpose is for everyone to have the opportunity to voice any positive/negative feedback regarding the Christmas Events and give an update on BID.  Feedback from the Christmas events is vital to ensure the work this year can be built upon and help is also needed for planning and carrying out events this coming year. 
Philip also thanked Lisa for everything she has done throughout the last year for the Chamber but especially the huge amount of work she put into Christmas Events. 

Christmas – Feedback 
Winter Droving – 
Alan from JJ Graham began by saying his customers had enjoyed the atmosphere in the town, all day there had been a lovely buzz ! Alan felt it was a great success and we should make it grow ! 

Ali Turnbull had safety concerns. If an incident had occurred could it have been dealt with ? 

Heather from Eden Arts gave reassurance. She highlighted the problem with the road closures being changed which had made it more difficult for the stewards. 

Stuart Harper felt the time of the Droving meant shops were closed. Could it be brought forward so shops could benefit from the trade being brought in ? 

Liz Allison – The Lion Gallery stayed open however, at an event like this people go into procession mode. She felt businesses such as food/drink outlets would benefit but not so much the gift market. 

Another member suggested extending the days activities. Keeping the buzz and trying to encourage people to come to the town for the whole day. 

Amyn Fazal – felt with regard to the Christmas Market, the gazeboes had worked ok, but felt the log cabins as initially planned would have worked better. 
In response Annabel from EDC said that as a first time event and the huge costs involved in buying, erecting, taking down and storing the log cabins the money could not be justified. However, as the event was a great success it may be possible to use them in future years ? 

Margaret Hill – suggested if the Droving was moved forward slightly to 5.30pm just as shops are shutting people could be encouraged into the town to trade/shop then go straight into the procession without a gap where people could drift away. 

Victoria – her business is in Castlegate. She spoke of trade being very much down. She felt that, despite these type of events drawing people into the town, they don’t come to shop !

Maureen Whitemore – highlighted the great amount of work that people have put in to promote the town in order to try and draw customers back. 

Lisa Coates – emphasized that the actual Winter Droving is not a Chamber funded event. The Chamber normally put up Christmas lights but it had been decided, due to the poor state of existing lighting and the fact there was no money in the Chamber pot and no funding from EDC this year that the lights would not go up. Adrian from Eden Arts had contacted Lisa as he wanted to do a showcase event to promote Penrith. It could have taken place any time of the year but they both felt that Christmas was an ideal time to do this. 

Kelvin Dixon – responded to the comments regarding trade being down in some areas of the town. He said that the Lights night switch on had never been seen as a trading day, just a showcase. Could look at a future event being moved to a Friday instead ? 

Richard Utting – commented that at a meeting with EDC. The Council had wanted to see trade increased around this event. But the purpose of it was to showcase the town in order to then draw those customers back to shop. 

Chris Kolek- spoke as a customer, he posed the question – “Which traders took the opportunity to showcase ‘their’ business when the people were in  the town? This event is an opportunity for ever business to promote themselves”. 
Another member spoke agreeing with Chirs. As a customer, she was captured by the amazing windows and businesses who’d taken the opportunity to put on special activities or hand out leaflets to draw in customers.

Gary Dalton asked the question  “How much did it cost for a one hour event compared to 6 weeks of Christmas lights?”

Paul Heape (treasurer) – gave some figures. 

He said that in 2011 with very few lights the cost to the Chamber was approx £8000 with the majority of costs being taken up by installation. 

In previous years with more lights, costs were upwards of £14,000 - £15,000. 

The Winter Droving was not funded by the Chamber. It was an Eden Arts event, with some funds from themselves as well as EDC and the Pride in Penrith Lottery who funded the event. Totalling apporx £19,000.

Christmas Lights have been an issue for a few years. Liz Allinson commented that last year a few people made a great effort to put up some lights and the only feedback was negative which makes it very disheartening. This year what was created has had people saying only lovely things which is much better. 

This event has the potential to grow. It was the first year therefore with tweeking next year could be even better and bring even more people to Penrith to shop. 

The trees on the businesses looked just as beautiful as strings of lights. Next year the hope is even more will participate now they have seen how beautiful they all look. 
Graham Broad from Argos said he had to fight to get the money for a tree. He felt the Droving was done in 24 hours and was not a 6 week event. 

Lisa re-iterated that the Winter Droving was the beginning event of a 6 week long Winter Festival.  A programme of events was put together showing everything which was going on in and around Penrith during that time. 
Liz Allinson said it is vital as a business to help yourself too ! 

There was NO money for Lights.  The Chamber was grateful to receive some sponsorship from some local businesses. The main sponsor being Jenkinsons which allowed funding to do some showcase lighting on the monument. 
Another member commented -  Every town in the country has lights. Penrith did something very different and that is what will put us on the map !!

Yvonne Burrows (Town Officer) and Ali Turnbull discussed – is there was a way of storing the large animal lanterns within the town for the following weeks, people would be drawn back into the town to see them and give more opportunities for businesses to pull in trade. 

It was also suggested by a member that people could start to think ahead for next year. A lady spoke in response to the difficulty in finding money for the tree package. Businesses can plan ahead now and start putting money away in preparation for next year. 

Margaret Hill said the Winter Droving is a kickstart and signature event. Now we as traders need to pull together and have a series of events/activities for the festival which can be done in a variety of areas of the town.  

One trader said they had not been made aware of things going on. 

Lisa said she had held meetings, sent out e-news letters, put everything on the website and repeatedly on social media. She had also spent two days walking around the town going business to business with leaflets. Hours and hours were spent by Helen and Carol ringing businesses again with the same messages. 

Amyn said – it should not be up to individuals to go business to business, it is up to traders to go onto the website and see what is happening ! Businesses need to help themselves. 

Yvonne Burrows commented that as a parent the programme was invaluable. Being able to see what was going on every day. In addition for traders, it was an ideal way of marketing themselves ! 

A member said that they had feedback from some who had shown a desire to contribute towards Christmas events. But how ? – would need to be given thought. 

Heather from Eden Arts added that, with a bigger lead in time to another event crowd funding could be a possibility. 

Philip asked for a final thought on the Christmas Events and asked if people felt it should be carried on. The voices from the crowd said Yes ! 

BID Update 
Kelvin Dixon spoke with regard to what is happening at present with BID. 
There have been a couple of follow up meetings. 

A database is going to be prepared with all the businesses who fall into the Business Improvement District. It needs the e-mail, tel no, name at both branch level and head office for each & every business !! This was they can all be kept informed along the way and have the opportunity to feedback and influence things. 

There will be an Open Meeting probably in March. This will give everyone an opportunity to ask questions and find out more. Kelvin would also like to build a skills database. Keeping business local and using the skills of the people in the town. 

He also said there is an opportunity here for people to come forward and be a part of BID, be part of the board / committee. Have your say ! 

We have 5 years guaranteed funding, it is key that everyone buys into it ! 

BID have access to match funding and already support is coming forward, adding value to what is already in the pot. 

Next Monday there is a finance meeting with EDC. 

AOB
Graham from Argos gave thanks to those who supported the late night openings. 

Liz said Fridays were very quiet but Sundays were good. 

Graham felt Friday was possibly the wrong night for late night shoppers but it was a good starting point. Next year think about the night and advertising it further. 

Alan asked about the Beacon which is the logo of the Chamber. – It is promoting Penrith but you can’t see it !!!

Kelvin responded – he said he has tried and tried and tried to open the Beacon up. He has spoken and met with various people but with no success. 

Ali Turnbull commented on the fabulous turn out tonight. She suggested everyone try and bring a friend to the next meeting. If we all work together we can make a difference.

The AGM is 19th FEBRUARY 2013 – 6pm at the North Lakes Hotel. 

In addition – we are setting up a programme of events for the year and if anyone would like to host a business to business event please get in touch with Lisa at secretary@penrithchamberoftrade.org.uk 

Meeting closed at 19.00pm
